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October 1,2004 

Beth 0’ Donne11 
Executive Director 
Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 61 5 
21 1 Sower Blvd 
Frankfort, KY 40602 

Ref Case No. 2004-00348 

Dear Ms. O’Donnell, 

This letter is the response of Carroll County Water District #1 to the Commission’s Order 
concerning the referenced case. 

Background: 

After engineering was completed on the Fairview Road pipeline, a public meeting was scheduled 
early in 2003 at the Fitzgerald Restaurant on Hwy 255 near Fairview. This meeting was to 
answer questions and request easements from property owners. Present at this meeting were 
myself, Fred Marsh of Sieco-Strand Engineers and several residents on the road including Mr. 
Keen. Several folks focused their attention and questions toward me while Mr. Keen corned Mi-. 
Marsh of Sieco. After the meeting Mr. Marsh questioned whether Mr. Keen would allow access 
to his property. Several days after this meeting Mr Keen sent an easement (undated) to the 
District along with a letter (handwritten) making it clear that we were to be on the opposite side 
of the road. Prior to the construction of this pipeline several contacts were made to Mr. Keen by 
myself, one of our employees, and Fred Marsh of Sieco. I personally explained possible 
additional costs to him if we later had to bore back to his property. He said that he guessed he 
would just have to pay additional costs if that was required. He said he was afiaid we would 
damage an old cistern located on his property. We then decided to go down the other side of the 
road at additional cost to the District due to driveways, parking lot, and terrain differences. This 
project was finished and placed in service the week of 2-22-04. Mr. Keen wrote the District a 
check for $465.00 on Feb. 26, which we received sometime in March. (Copy of Mr. Keen’s 
easement and note attached) 




















